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President’s Corner
Chuck Adams, President

Work on the annual budget for 
2012-2013 is well underway. The 
five member budget committee 
is led by Randy Flickinger 
– Treasurer. Any questions 
regarding the budget should be 
directed to treasurer Randy.

Election of Club Officers and 
Board of Directors members for 
the coming fiscal year will be at 
the membership meeting July 
5. If you would like to be a part 
of the Board and interested in 
helping strengthen the programs 
and activities of DRRC please let 
one of the existing Board know 
of your interest. An interest in the 
club and a willingness to be a part 
of the planning and activities are 
the two major criteria.

A hearty “Thank You” to the 
90+ workers who participated 
in the April work day event. It 
was a success and the weather 
was great. Thank you Ron and 
grounds crews. Gourmet hot 
dogs and hamburgers were served 
by our Master Chef Dan Sweet 
and crew. Thanks Dan.

Matt Meininger and Bob 
Stevens had a good report on 
the success of our Jr. Small Bore 
competitors at the National 
Qualifying matches for Jr. 
Olympics. Douglas Ridge was 
well represented by Ryan and 
Spencer Jacobs.

Ron Carey – Maintenance 
Chief – suggested that if you 
have unused hand tools – rakes, 
shovels, hoes, etc. and you plan 
to replace them with the latest, 
newest, and lightest on the 
market, he would like to have your 
old ones for DRRC work crews. 
Donations are a good thing.

If all goes as planned by the 
time you read this we should 
have had the planned visit by 

folks from the DSL. The required 
survey of wetlands will have been 
completed and we will have a 
better idea of how to proceed on 
the road to re-establishing the 
shotgun range.

Finally, membership continues 
to be up about 6% compared to 
same time last year. From our 
summer membership survey on 
the website we learned you are 
one of our best sources for new 
members; thank you and keep up 
the good work.

Adult Small Bore
Bob Stevens

The Douglas Ridge Adult 
Small Bore Team has finished 
up its season with flying colors! 
Friday night competitions were 
held from December through the 
first part of April against six other 
teams in the CWRL (Columbia 
Willamette Rifle League) the 
format being a double rotation 
of all the teams. The DRRC 
team is the largest in the league, 
consisting of 18 members, three 
that were new to the team. The 
season ended with an Award 
Banquet held at the Portlander 
Inn on April 21st where all the 
individual and team awards were 
presented by the Columbia 
Willamette Rifle League president 
(and DRRC member) Glen 
Miller. Some of the individual 

honors that went to members of 
our team include, “1st Expert, 
Kneeling Position” to Tracy 
Keenan, “High Elder Aggregate” 
(over age 70) to Merv Bergstrom, 
“3rd Sharpshooter Aggregate 
and “2nd Sharpshooter Standing 
Position” to Spencer Jacobs”, 
“1st Marksman Prone Position” 
to Don Byers, and 6th place 
overall to Bob Stevens. The team 
itself netted the 2nd place award 
in the “A” Division of the league.

Great excitement was generated 
during the later part of April 
as we followed our teammates 
Ryan and Spencer Jacobs as they 
competed in the Jr. Olympics 
held in Colorado Springs, 
Colorado. Spencer came home 
with a medal in each of the three 
events J3 (14 years old and under 
division) he competed in. Gold in 
the Men’s Air Rifle, Gold in the 
Men’s 50 Meter Three Position, 
and Silver for the Prone match. 
Elder brother Ryan, competing in 
the J1 (18-21 years old), though 
not in the running for a medal, 
shot his personal best during the 
first day of the Men’s 50 meter 
3P and endured a mechanical 
failure of the electronic scoring 
system on the second day. We are 
very proud to have young people 
of such great character and 
maturity as a part of our team!

The members of the team will 
continue to practice a bit during 
the summer. Look for the Adult 
Small Bore link in the DRRC 
website for contact information if 
you would like to check us out! We 
would love to have you join us!

Annual Work Day
Ron Carey

Thank you, to everyone; the 
turnout was great! Not only 
did the fellow upstairs give us a 
beautiful day, but we also had a 



Still, if you will not fight for 
the right when you can easily 
win without bloodshed; if 
you will not fight when your 
victory will be sure and not too 
costly; you may come to the 
moment when you will have to 
fight with all the odds against 
you and only a precarious 
chance of survival. There may 
even be a worse case. You may 
have to fight when there is no 
hope of victory, because it is 
better to perish than live as 
slaves.—Winston Churchill
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huge turn out; about 93, I believe. 
There were 11 different projects 
going on and all crews did their 
jobs in a workman like manner.

We still have work left to do. 
Every Tuesday morning from 8 
a.m. until noon we have a work 
day. Those of you who can, 
come on out and join us. There 
is a coffee break and sometimes 
goodies a member might bring. 
Even if you can only stay 1, 2, 3 
or 4 hours any and all time counts 
towards your eight required hours 
and it would be a great help to our 
six to eight every Tuesday workers.

There are several projects 
coming up on which we will need 
carpenters, a licensed electrician 
and some extra helpers. Some of 
this work may be done on days 
other than a Tuesday morning.

The club can use some of the 
following items. If you have any 
item or find them at a garage or 
estate sale, can obtain them at 
a good price, and are sure the 
quality is good and they are not 
too spendy, buy them. If you 
want to donate such items to 
the club, that would be swell. 
If not, call me and I will get a 
reimbursement to you. Thanks.

Needed items are: round point 
shovels, flat shovels, garden rakes, 
leaf rakes, straight claw hammers, 
and gravel rakes.

Thank you, again for all your 
help on Work Day. It really was 
nice to see everyone. I hope you 
had a great day and were not too 
sore on Sunday. You folks did a 
fantastic job! Come on out when 
you can. Call me at 503/668-
4212 or cell 503/880-3076.

Wonderful Donations
Matt Meininger

As we all know, money 
does not grow on trees. We 
also all know shooting is an 

expensive hobby. For many, 
the costs outweigh the benefits. 
Fortunately, youths from all 
walks of life have a wonderful 
opportunity to take their first 
shots with our Junior Small Bore 
program free of charge. As its 
director, I have the pleasure on a 
weekly basis to see the enjoyment 
that can come from a junior’s first 
shooting experience.

The Junior Small Bore program 
is made possible and successful 
by a number of people and 
organizations. These people and 
organizations include, The NRA 
Foundation, Leupold & Stevens, 
and several DRRC members.

The NRA Foundation awarded 
our Junior Small Bore program a 
grant of $5,200. This was made 
possible by a grant application 
written by Desera Frentress, 
our current Junior Small Bore 
assistant director. These funds 
were used to purchase various 

“The battle, sir, is not to 
the strong alone; it is to the 
vigilant, the active, the brave.”

Patrick Henry
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• CH/Ind	 Clubhouse & Indoor Range
• Arch	 Archery Range
• 100/200	 100/200 Yard Range
• Silh	 Silhouette Range
• LR	 Long Range
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pieces of equipment necessary 
to shoot small bore. Included in 
this purchase were two Anschutz 
1903 rifles, sights, slings, kneeling 
rolls, palm rests, and shooting 
jackets. This new equipment 
allows juniors participating in 
our program to excel in ways 
that was otherwise prohibited by 
equipment limitations.

Another necessary piece of 
equipment to the sport is spotting 
scopes. Last year, Leupold 
provided three scopes to the club 
at a reasonable price. These scopes 
have been extensively used by 
several of our shooters. With all 
three scopes being fully utilized, 
I inquired about the possibility 
of purchasing three more scopes 
with next year’s budget. After 
hearing we needed more, Leupold 
has contributed three more 
spotting scopes at no cost. 

Several club members 
contribute to the program’s 
success. It would not be possible 
for me to run the program by 
myself. Desera, her father John 
Frentress, and Roger Woods have 
all donated countless hours aiding 
the program. They are an asset 
to the club for their experience, 
knowledge, and effort. If you see 
any of them, please take the time 
to shake their hand and thank 
them for their service. 

It is because of wonderful 
organizations such as The NRA 
Foundation, Leupold, and the 
members of DRRC that our 
program can be so successful.

If you have a junior that is 
interested in participating in 
the Junior Small Bore program, 
please view the webpage for 
details or for my contact 
information.


